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Ph: 9904 3224  
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26 June 2023 

Ref 21563 

 

Iris Capital 

GPO Box 5479 

SYDNEY NSW 2001 

 

Attn: Mr Warwick Bowyer 

warwick.bowyer@iriscapital.com.au  

 

 

Dear Warwick, 

 

PROPOSED S4.55 MOD 2 APPLICATION 

42 NORTH STEYNE, MANLY 

TRAFFIC AND PARKING ASSESSMENT REPORT 

 

 

As requested, we have reviewed the traffic and parking implications of the proposed 

s.4.55 MOD 2 application.   

 

I note that the s4.55 MOD 2 amendments comprise minor refinement and fine tuning 

of the previously approved development, such as changes to doors and windows or 

glazing, reconfiguration of the ground floor layout such as changes to the lobby and 

entry, and changes required by the structural engineer. 

 

I note that there will be no change to the development yield, and in particular, there 

will be no change to the previously approved vehicular access and car parking 

arrangements as indicated on the following plans (copies attached). 

 

 DA-099 Issue F dated 22 June 2023 

 DA-100 Issue F dated 22 June 2023 

 

Accordingly, it is clear that the proposed s4.55 MOD 2 application will not result in 

any change to the previously approved traffic and parking demands generated by the 

site. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me on telephone 9904 3224 should you have any 

enquiries. 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

 

 

 

 

Robert Varga 

Director 

Varga Traffic Planning Pty Ltd



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


